






September 7, 2011

What a great first few days of school!  The students are settling in to the new routine of first grade, new friends and a new teacher.  We have toured our school, met new staff and written our class rules.  We have been discussing what it means to be a good friend and there have been wonderful examples demonstrated in our classroom.  We have begun talking about recycling and what that means, we have also talked about reducing our waste and reusing things to do so.  I will start to send homework home next week along with a homework sheet, the sheet is for you to sign off on each night that your child spends time on his/her homework.  It should not take longer than 15/20 minutes at the most.  Every student in the school is encouraged to read every night, this could also mean that you are reading to them while they read along, you take turns or they are reading to you the whole time.  They may borrow books from school to bring home, I just ask that they return them and they may borrow more.  Reading is part of the homework, along with practicing their Fry words, and Math.  If it regularly takes longer than the allotted time or ends up in a struggle, please let me know. 
I am sending out a request for recycled items for the classroom, the list is as follows:

Toilet paper and paper towel rolls, cereal boxes, tissue boxes, shoe boxes (any shape or size boxes), plastic bottles …

I am also looking for donations of games and manipulatives for the classroom, such as legos, puzzles, dominoes, pick up sticks, and other such items that would be fun to use on a rainy day recess or free time that has been earned.  

I sent home a book order on Friday, the students took a few minutes to look the forms over and were excited about the books they could get.  I told them that there were times when moms and dads could order books and other times they may not be able to.  If you can, this is a great way to increase your child’s library at home, encourage reading and it is a great way for us to increase our library in our classroom too!  
Could you please make sure that your child’s plastic home/school folder is in his/her backpack everyday, even if it is empty?  It is a great way to send mail and homework back and forth to home/school.

I am so excited about this new school year and working with your child!  Here’s to a great year full of fun and learning!

Mary Ellen Holmes

